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1. Invitation to talk to the Parents and Students of Tsz Wan Shan St. 

Bonaventure Catholic Primary School  

 

 On 2nd December, I was invited to give a talk to the parents and students of Tsz Wan Shan 
St. Bonaventure Catholic Primary School to introduce our school. Approximately 200 
parents and students attended the talk. 

 

   

2. School Information Day  

 On 3rd December, our school organized the Information Day with a blended mode. Our 

school used face-to-face talks and an online platform to deliver information about S.1 

admission for our prospective students and their parents to understand our school policies. 

 

   

3. Third Staff Meeting  

 On 7th December, I chaired the third Staff Meeting. We discussed the possibility of issuing 

a letter of school leaving certificate for certain students in the next academic year, S.6 Post-

mock tutorial coordination, Jockey Club e-reading scheme, the arrangements for the Athletic 

Meet, Christmas Service and Celebration and other school routines. 

 

   

4. Invitation to talk to the Parents and Students of CCC Kei Tsz 
Primary School  

 

 On the afternoon of 7th December, I was invited to give a talk to the parents and students of 

CCC Kei Tsz Primary School to introduce our school. Approximately 100 parents and 

students attended the talk. 

 

   

5. The 47th Athletic Meet 
On 8th and 9th December, the 47th Athletic Meet was held at Hammer Hill Sports Ground. 

At the Opening Ceremony, I relayed to the students how an Athletic Meet was a way of 

learning. Mr. Wong Kam Po, an outstanding racing cyclist and a world champion in UCI 

Track Cycling World Cup in 2007, was invited to be our honorable guest to present prizes 

in the ceremony. He used his story to encourage our students to strive for excellence. 
 

 

6. Wong Tai Sin Joint Primary School Mathematics Competition  

 On 10th December, our school organized the Wong Tai Sin Joint Primary School 
Mathematics Competition. 176 students from eighteen primary schools participated in this 
competition. The competition aimed to test participants’ reasoning power, problem-solving 
abilities and collaboration skills. 
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7. Invitation to talk to the Parents and Students of Canossa Primary 
School  

 

 On 10th December, Ms. Lin SY, two S.1 students graduated from Canossa Primary School 

and I were invited to give a talk to the parents and students of Canossa Primary School to 

introduce our school. Approximately 300 parents and students attended the talk. 

 

   

8. School Tour for CCC Primary Schools  

 On the afternoon of 10th December, our school arranged the school tour for three CCC 

primary schools in the district. Our school delivered information about the S.1 admission for 

CCC primary school students and their parents to understand our school policies and 

arranged a campus tour to several school facilities. 

 

   

9. Christmas Concert  

 After school on 15th December, the Music Department organized a “Christmas Concert” in 

the School Hall. Approximately 280 students and teachers attended the concert.  

 

   

10. Inter-class Rope-skipping Competition and fund raising programme  

 On the afternoon of 16th December, our school organized a popular event — the Rope-

skipping Competition—to raise funds for the Jump Rope for Heart Program (JRFH). Our 

school has held the event for sixteen years. The mission of JRFH is to motivate our young 

generations to develop a healthy lifestyle through exercise, thus reducing the risk of heart 

disease and stroke. Each class had their team participate in the competition and made a great 

effort practicing beforehand. 

 

   

11. Invitation to talk to the Parents and Students of CCC Kei Wa Primary 
School  

 

 On the afternoon of 17th December, I was invited to give a talk to the parents and students 

of CCC Kei Wa Primary School to introduce our school. Approximately 200 parents and 

students attended the talk. 

 

   

12. Christmas Celebration and Class Party  

 On 20th December, our school organized the Christmas Service and class parties. We invited 
Life Kindling Creative Worship School sang hymns to lead our students to worship God and 
shared message about the meaning of Christmas. After this, there were class parties. Students 
enjoyed these two functions. 

 

   

13. “Heep Woh’s Singing Contest”   

 On 20th December, the Students’ Association (SA) organized Heep Woh’s Singing Contest, 
a traditional event in HWC. The event comprised individual and group competitions. 
Students participated in the event actively. 
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14. Report from Subject Departments  

 Mathematics Department 
(1) On 5th and 12th December, the Department organized tutorials for S.1 low achievers 

to help them consolidate their learning. Mr. Li WK and Mr. Siu King San (the student 
teacher) were responsible for the tutorials, and Mathematics Buddies offered 
assistance to the participants. 

(2) On 10th December, the Department organized a Pre-Mock Examination of 
Mathematics in Paper II (Multiple Choice) for S.6 students so as to provide them with 
more opportunities to be familiar with various question types. 

(3) On 10th December, our school organized the Wong Tai Sin Joint Primary School 
Mathematics Competition. About one hundred students from eighteen primary schools 
participated in the competition. The competition aimed to test participants’ reasoning 
power, problem-solving abilities and collaboration skills. 

(4) On 15th December, Mr. Li WK and Mr. Lam HK from the Mathematics Department 
and Mr. Chan TY from the Physics Department had an online meeting with the 
Education University of Hong Kong to discuss the fine-tuning of the AI Assessment 
System. 

(5) On 18th December, our students were awarded in the first-round competition of Pan-
Asia Pacific International Mathematics Competition: First Merit (3D Li Tsz San, 3C 
Wong Yu Hong). Second Merit (2A Tse Tin Sum, 2A Lam Ka Ying, 2C Mak Cheuk 
Man, 1A Kwan Chi Hei and 1B Ng Keng Chin). 

(6) On 23rd December, ninety-seven S.6 students joined a Pre-Mock Examination of 
Mathematics organized by Canotta Publishing Company so as to provide them with 
more opportunities to be familiar with various question types. Moreover, twenty-one 
students from S.6E joined a Pre-Mock Examination of Mathematics Extended Module 
M2 on 30 December. 

(7) Professional Development Activity: 
On 6th December, Mr. Li WK and Mr. Billy Ng attended Diversified Learning 
Activities in Secondary Mathematics Series: (2) Mathematics Project Competition and 
Mathematics Book Report Competition for Secondary Schools (2022/23) - Briefing 
Seminar organized by the Education Bureau.  

 

 Chemistry Department 

(1) One team of five S.5 Chemistry students participated in the “Hong Kong Secondary 

Students Chinese Medicine Microfilm Competition” organized by the Hong Kong 

Baptist University. They entered the final round of the competition. 

(2) One team of five S.4 Chemistry students participated in the “Energy Saving 

Championship Scheme” Competition organized by the Hong Kong Environment and 

Ecology Bureau. 

(3) Fifty-three S.4 and S.5 Chemistry students were accepted to participate in the 

“Chemists Online Self-study Award Scheme” organized by the Hong Kong Virtual 

University. 

(4) A team of four S.1 and S.3 students were nominated to join the “2023 Solar Charged 

Car Model Design Competition” organized by the Hong Kong Institution of 

Engineers. 

(5) On 3rd December, three S.3 to S.5 Chemistry students participated in the “Science in 

the Public Service – Smart City” seminar organized by the Hong Kong Science 

Museum. 
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(6) On 3rd December, two S.3 Chemistry students participated in the “The Centenary of 

Hong Kong Sanatorium and Hospital” seminar organized by the Hong Kong 

Sanatorium and Hospital. 

(7) On 9th December, one S.4 Chemistry student participated in the “Photodynamic 

Therapy: Principles, Applications and Challenges” seminar organized by the Chinese 

University of Hong Kong. 

(8) On 10th December, four S.3 to S.5 Chemistry students participated in the “Science in 

the Public Service – Big Data” seminar organized by the Hong Kong Science 

Museum. 

(9) On 17th December, four S.3 Chemistry students participated in the “Science in the 

Public Service – Remote Sensing” seminar organized by the Hong Kong Science 

Museum. 

(10) Others： 
 On 10 December, a monthly newsletter of Science Society, “Sound of Science” 

was issued with the theme of “Static Electricity”. 

 Integrated Science Department 

(1) A team of four S.1 and S.3 students were nominated to join the “2023 Solar Charged 

Car Model Design Competition” organized by the Hong Kong Institution of Engineers. 

(2) On 10th December, one S.1 student participated in the “Science in the Public Service – 

Big Data” seminar organized by the Hong Kong Science Museum. 

(3) On 10th December, a monthly newsletter of Science Society, “Sound of Science” was 

issued with the theme of “Static Electricity”. 

 

 Visual Art Department 
Mr Wan, Head of Visual Art (VA) Department invited Mr. John Tsoi, a lecturer of HKDI to 
school for offering a typography workshop to sixteen S.4 VA students. Meanwhile, students 
had a chance to know more about the HKDI design department since Mr. Tsoi explained an 
admission information for them as a further study after HKDSE. 

 

 Music Department 

On 15th December, a Christmas Concert was successfully held. This is the first concert 

since 2019. Students performed eight programmes, including choral singing, orchestra 

performance, saxophone ensemble, instrumental solo and solo singing. Audience also sang 

some well-loved Christmas carols together. About two hundred and sixty students, 

including performers and audience, attended this event to celebrate the festive joy with 

music and caroling. 

 

 Physical Education Department 

(1) On 8th and 9th December, the 47th Athletic Meet was held. Lowrey House was the 

overall champion and two individual records were broken. 

(2) On 16th December, the Inter-class Rope Skipping Competition was held. During the 

competition, joy and cheers resounded through the school. 5E was the overall champion. 

They skipped the rope with one hundred and twenty-seven times in two minutes. 
(3) On 18th December, our athletic team took part in the Wong Tai Sin Athletic Meet. We 
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won eighteen individual events as follows: 

CLASS NAME GRADE EVENT AWARD 

1A LI MINYI Girls D 100m 2nd runner up 

3D LIU SHUK YUI Girls D Discus 2nd runner up 

3A LAU SUET YAN Girls D 400m champion 

3A LAU SUET YAN Girls D High Jump champion 

3B POON LOK YIU Girls D 200m 1st runner up 

2A WONG CHING CHI Girls D 1500m champion 

3D TANG CHING NAM Girls D 1500m 1st runner up 

3D TANG CHING NAM Girls D Discus 1st runner up 

5C WONG TSAN MEI Girls C 1500m champion 

1E CHOW TIN NOK Boys E 60m champion 

1E CHOW TIN NOK Boys E 100m 1st runner up 

2D CHAN TSUN TING Boys D High Jump 2nd runner up 

3B JIANG YUK CHUN Boys D 100m hurdle 2nd runner up 

3B JIANG YUK CHUN Boys D High Jump champion 

3C CHEUNG KWING CHUEN Boys D Long Jump 2nd runner up 

3C CHEUNG KWING CHUEN Boys D Javelin champion 

3D LI TSZ SAN Boys D 100m hurdle 1st runner up 

4C TSOI HO NAM Boys D 400m 2nd runner up 
 

   

15. Report from Extra-Curricular Activities Committee  

 (1) Singing Contest was held by the Students’ Association on 20 December.  Participants and 
student audience both enjoyed in participating and watching the contest. 

(2) All the nine interest classes for the first term were finished.  The classes for the second term 
will be started in February. 

Members of the four Houses participated in the 47th Athletic Meet.  They cheered and 
competed for their Houses. Lowrey House was the champion. 

 

16. Report from the Career Guidance Committee  

 (1) On 6 December, our school organized an interview workshop for our S.6 students to 
enhance their interviewing skills in individual and group settings. 

(2) On 7 December, S.6 students finished their JUPAS application. 
(3) On 8 December, our school has nominated two S.6 students to join the Principal’s 

Nominations Scheme 2022 organized by the Hong Kong Academy for Performing Arts. 
(4) From 12 to 19 December, S.6 students opened the application account of the EAPP 

system in the CEP lesson. 

 

17. Report from the Parental Affairs Committee  

 (1) On 26th November 2022 and 3rd December 2022, sixteen parents participated in a 
mental health course organized by The Hong Kong Council of the Church of Christ in 
China. The course aims at enhancing parents’ understanding on adolescents’ mental 
health problems and related services. 

(2) On 17th December 2022, the PTA organized a workshop for parents and students. 
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School social workers helped teaching parents the ways of making a Christmas wreath 
in the workshop. There were thirteen families attended the workshop, it is hoped that 
parent-child relationship can be enhanced. 

18. Report from the Religious Education Committee  

 (1) On 2nd December, a Praise Team Training was held. 

(2) On 7th December, the last Christian Fellowship gathering in the first term was held. 

(3) On 14th December, a meeting was held for Christian Fellowship to evaluate the Gospel 

Week. 

(4) On 20th December, Christian Fellowship members were all joined in singing the 

Christmas carols in the morning at the school entrance. 

(5) On 20th December, Christmas Service was held. “Life Kindling Creative Worship 

School” was invited to lead the worship and give the sermon, proclaiming the message 

of peace and hope in Christmas to teachers and students. 

 

   

19. Principal’s External Activities  

 (1) On 2nd and 19th December, I chaired the meeting of School Liaison Meeting for the 

WTS District of HKCCCC. 

 

 (2) On 2nd and 30th December, I attended the meeting of the Administration and Church 

Affairs Department of HKCCCC. 

 

 (3) On 12th December, I attended the Briefing Sessions on the Enhanced School 

Development and Accountability Framework. 

(4) On 12th December, I attended the Executive Council meeting of HKCCCC. 

(5) On 16th December, I attended the 45th anniversary Thanksgiving Service of CCC 

Kwei Wah Shan College. 

(6) On 16th December, I attended the Hong Kong Island & Kowloon Secondary Schools 

Regional Committee Meeting of Hong Kong Schools Sports Federation. 

 

 

 

Date: 31st December 2022                    Prepared by Dr. Chu Kai Wing 

 (Principal, CCC Heep Woh College) 


